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Mixed Metaphors and Miscellaneous Mental Meanderings from the Editoré 

Happy New Year and welcome to my sesquicentennial edition as editor of the NAHC newsletter. The 
150rh newsletter is making me feel particularly old today. Lots of things have changed in Naperville 
since I first moved to town to raise a family, but, even with change, many things still remain the same.  

Take traffic for example, the running joke is that when I moved here nearly 34 years ago my home 
was five minutes from I 5. During the intervening years, I 5 became I 88 as part of a search for Federal 
funds and my drive time to get on the highway increased to 10 minutes, yet Iôm still in the same house. 

Train station parking is another one. We bought a house within walking distance of the station 
because getting parking spots was difficult and GNATS Bus coverage (which later became Pace) was 
a little spotty. If I drove to the station around 6 AM, I could probably find a metered space down by 
Loomis, but the waiting lists for the lots were intimidating and I never bothered getting on one, opting 
for the hike.  For what itôs worth, during the 20 or so year span I commuted, the express trains were 
jammed and I usually stood in the vestibule for the rides to downtown Chicago and back. As a side 
note, the entire experience made me a strong advocate for telecommuting, even after Pace put a stop 
on my corner and my daily trek became the exception rather than the rule. 

Moving along, my kudos to the City of Naperville Electric Department for a job well done. Back in the 
ñolden daysò outages seemed to be a regular occurrence as the system was strained by the rapid 
growth of the community. Now, through improved engineering and planning, outages are the 
exception and (knocking on wood) when they do occur, the disruption to homes and businesses has 
been significantly reduced. For all of the folks who thought Com Ed would do a better job keeping the 
lights on, I am really glad City Hall didnôt listen. 

Change can be healthy and, for the most part, often a very good thing. While I am still not a fan of big, 
tall buildings, it is nice to have a choice of more than two restaurants in downtown for a special dinner 
out. While I miss seeing cows along Aurora Avenue (but donôt miss the train yards full of auto 
carriers), the auto dealers that replaced them are good neighbors and community members whose 
sales tax collection helps keep town services affordable.  

One final thing, all of the changes in town were typically discussed, debated, and vetted, and this 
community interaction, while determining our future direction, has been and remains very important. 
As we approach its 40th anniversary, I remain grateful to the Confederation for its ongoing diligence.  

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com


  

2 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

January Meeting ï Meet Local State Legislators   
Your next regularly scheduled NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, January 19th 

at 8:30 AM in Naperville Municipal Center Conference Room B, 400 S. Eagle Street. As we do 
every January, we invite our local State Senators and Representatives to share their views on what we 
can expect from Springfield in the upcoming year. With representatives from both sides of the political 
aisle, and several new faces, this should be a great opportunity to get to better know those who hold 
our statewide future in their hands. 

Come at 8 AM to enjoy coffee and networking. The formal meeting will start at 8:30.  

 

NAHC Candidate Forums 

As we have done for many years and across many elections, the Confederation will conduct 
Candidate Forums during February and March to better understand the positions and policies of those 
seeking our votes in the April 2 municipal and local elections, asking the questions homeowners want 
answered. As the April election helps determine the use of the bulk of our Property Tax dollars, this is 
a very important election for homeowners concerned about their annual bill. 

Currently we are planning, pending candidate availability, five events, including February 7 - College of 
DuPage; February 13 ï District 203; February 26 ï District 204; February 28 - City Council; and March 
7 - Mayor. A final schedule will be published later in January on our website and through social media. 
The Naperville Park District election is uncontested and no forum will be held. 

All forums will be held at 7 PM in the City Council Chambers of the Naperville Municipal Center and 
will follow the format we have developed and used throughout the years including televising the events 
over the City of Naperville public access television channel and website. 

 

Sponsors Wanted for Upcoming Meetings  
Each month, September through May, the Confederation presents an informative and interactive 
meeting on topics relevant to area residents and neighborhoods. Our programs include topics 
important to all who call Naperville home. Monthly meetings are typically in meeting room B of the 
Naperville Municipal Center.  

To sponsor an upcoming meeting, please reach out to us at naperahc@gmail.com. Meeting sponsors 
are provided with table space for food and drink and space for the sponsors display and literature. For 
the month of the sponsored meeting, our newsletter includes the Sponsor's logo and an "elevator 
speech" describing the sponsor's business or services. Our website and social media posts also 
provide shout outs to the sponsor. The Sponsor will also be allotted 3 minutes to talk about their 
product/organization/company during the meeting.  

The sponsor is asked to provide food and drink for up to 50 attendees, such as: pastries, fruit, juice, 
coffee. The sponsor is also responsible for Set Up and Clean Up of the refreshment area; All paper & 
plastic products (cups, plates, napkins, utensils, etc.); and the $30 Room Rental payment required by 
the City of Naperville. For questions or to sponsor an upcoming meeting, please contact us at 
naperahc@gmail.com 

 

Fifth Avenue Study Update  
Fifth Avenue Redevelopment planning remains on hold due to a number of unanswered questions, 
and a lack of consensus on what should be included and where; delaying the authorization for Ryan 
Companies to move forward to the Baseline Concept Creation project phase. 

mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
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One key issue is whether the DuPage Childrens Museum relocates or remains at the corner of Spring 
and Washington. The expectation is for the DCM working group to bring forth a recommendation to 
Council regarding the museum's future, at the Tuesday ,January 15th city council meeting in Council 
chambers, Naperville, Municipal Center. The hope is the report will include whether the Museum stays 

at its current location or moves 
elsewhere, allowing the entire  site to be 

redeveloped, and potentially including 
additional commuter 
parking, and/or commercial or residential 
development. 

Another thorny issue is commuter parking, 
including how many more spaces, if any, 
should be created for commuters; where this 
parking should be located; and the cost (and 

how to recoup it) associated with building additional spaces.  Key questions being asked are whether 
additional spaces would make a measurable impact on the existing quarterly parking permit waiting 
list; the cost of providing these spaces; traffic associated with additional parking; long term need for 
additional commuter parking given social/environmental changes (car sharing, self driving cars, etc.); 
willingness of commuters to pay more for parking; the return on investment from additional commuter 
parking; potential community subsidies to provide added commuter parking; and so on.  

Also under discussion is whether the City should retain ownership of the underlying land or sell it to 
developers. Neighbors remain concerned about building height and density and whether the 
proposals ñfitò with the residential areas that surround the train station. Questions remain as to the 
extent of flood control measures to be taken in coordination with the project, and whether public works 
projects addressing existing stormwater issues should be considered as part of the project cost or a 
separate non-related expense. 

The next scheduled City Council meeting is Tuesday, January 15, at 7 p.m. in the Council Chambers 
of the Naperville Municipal Center and a report from the DCM study committee is expected. There has 
been discussion of another Council Workshop to dig deeper into the open questions, although, as this 
newsletter is being written, that has not been scheduled. 

The Confederation has a standing agenda item during our general meetings for discussions around 
Fifth Avenue and we will plan to hear more on January 19 from Steering Committee members and 
other interested parties. Plan to join us! 

 

 

FEMA Flood Plain Maps May Change Your Insurance Costs 

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) is expected to publish revised preliminary 
floodplain maps in mid-2019 for the State of Illinois. These maps can 
impact homeowner insurance rates as well as the potential for 
development in flood prone areas. The FEMA Flood Map Service Center 
(MSC) is the official online resource for all flood hazard mapping products 
created under the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP), including 
your communityôs flood map, called a Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM). 

During public review, FEMA and the Illinois State Water Survey resolved more than 120 comments 
and one appeal to the maps for DuPage County. As a result, some Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM) 
panels and the Flood Insurance Study (FIS) have been updated. To review proposed maps covering 
your area, check out http://www.illinoisfloodmaps.org/dfirm.aspx?county=dupage for DuPage County 
and http://www.illinoisfloodmaps.org/dfirm.aspx?county=will for Will County.  

Existing maps can be viewed at https://msc.fema.gov/portal/home  

https://msc.fema.gov/portal
https://msc.fema.gov/portal
http://www.illinoisfloodmaps.org/dfirm.aspx?county=dupage
http://www.illinoisfloodmaps.org/dfirm.aspx?county=will
https://msc.fema.gov/portal/home
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Additionally, DuPage County recently earned a rating in the Federal Emergency Management 
Agencyôs Community Rating System (CRS) program that can save unincorporated residents up to 20 
percent on their flood insurance costs. 

The Community Rating System (CRS) program credits government agencies for efforts that go above 
and beyond standard flood protection for property owners. Following an evaluation, a community 
receives a rating on a scale from 1 to 10, and a corresponding reduction in FEMAôs National Flood 
Insurance Program premium is offered to the communityôs residents. 

DuPage County received a CRS rating of 6, meaning unincorporated residents in floodplains are 
eligible to receive up to a 20 percent discount on their flood insurance premiums. DuPage County 
officially became enrolled in the program Oct. 1. 

Unincorporated residents who pay flood insurance should contact their insurance provider about how 
to save money due to DuPageôs new CRS rating. Learn more about the DuPage County CRS 
Program here. 

 

Become A Confederation Member 
One of the most consistent aspects of life is growth.  It is something that happens every day without us 
even realizing it. Not many things stay stagnant, even the Naperville Area Homeowners 
Confederation. With that thought in mind we have a Membership Development Plan for 2019. 

We have determined to grow our membership and reemphasize the 
value our organization brings to its members and community.  During 
the past year we provided insights into association governance; 
workings of the City of Naperville; neighborhood, individual home, and 
association maintenance and upkeep; and much more. We also 
provided an opportunity to ask questions and hear from 17 candidates 
during our Fall Candidate forums. With five more forums planned this 
year before the Spring elections, our commitment to serve and inform 
our members and the community continues.  

Come be a part of the Confederation and gain some insights and ideas 
as we share what we learn along the way. Our meetings are free, all are 
welcome, and we even serve coffee and snacks. Our speakers provide 
actionable information and insights, and our newsletter is not hidden 
behind a ñpay wall.ò  Confederation membership is a real bargain for 
both individuals and associations and we hope to add you to our rolls! 

Check us out. If you like what you see and hear, click here to download a membership application.  

 

Control Your Winter Salt Usage! 
According to a 2012 report from the Illinois State Water Survey, chloride concentrations in Illinois 
waterways have been steadily increasing since the 1960s. Much of the increase can be attributed to 
road salts that are used in the winter to melt snow from sidewalks, driveways and roads. These 
chlorides never fully dissipate when stormwater runoff carries road salt into storm drains and streams. 
Once in the water, there is no way to remove the chloride, which can become harmful for fish and 
plant life. It takes only one teaspoon of road salt to permanently pollute five gallons of water. 

Residential Best Management Practices - Homeowners can reduce use of road salt by utilizing best 

management practices for snow and ice removal, including: 
¶ Removing snow prior to applying a deicer. 
¶ Using just enough deicer to reduce safety hazard. 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgxMjEzLjk5MDcxNzgxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MTIxMy45OTA3MTc4MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MTAyNDY5JmVtYWlsaWQ9UmFmaXNjaGVyMUBhb2wuY29tJnVzZXJpZD1SYWZpc2NoZXIxQGFvbC5jb20mdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZtdmlkPSZleHRyYT0mJiY=&&&103&&&https://www.dupageco.org/CRSInformation
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgxMjEzLjk5MDcxNzgxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MTIxMy45OTA3MTc4MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MTAyNDY5JmVtYWlsaWQ9UmFmaXNjaGVyMUBhb2wuY29tJnVzZXJpZD1SYWZpc2NoZXIxQGFvbC5jb20mdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZtdmlkPSZleHRyYT0mJiY=&&&103&&&https://www.dupageco.org/CRSInformation
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/WebPage.asp?PN=NewsDoc7603
http://www.isws.illinois.edu/pubdoc/B/ISWSB-74.pdf
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¶ Sweeping up and properly storing road salt after a snow storm for reuse. 
¶ Using alternative methods, such as a beet juice derivative, to minimize the formation of ice. 
¶ Using a hand-held spreader to apply a consistent amount. 
¶ Using less than 4 pounds of salt per 1,000 square feet (an average parking space is about 

150 square feet). One pound of salt is approximately a heaping 12-ounce coffee mug. 
Remember, more salt does not mean more melting. 

¶ Sharing your knowledge about the impacts chlorides have on our local waterways. 

DuPage County Stormwater Management has shared these resources for managing salt use: 
¶ Ice and Snow Removal Methods for Residents (video)   
¶ Falling into Winter Brochure 
¶ Illinois State Water Survey Chloride Study   
¶ SNI Solutions GeoMelt Anti De-icing products 
¶ Wisconsin Department of Transportation Transportation Synthesis Report Recording 

Material Usage in Winter Maintenance Operations: A Survey of State Practices 
¶ Minnesota Snow and Ice Control Handbook Field Handbook for Snowplow Operators 
¶ Municipal Engineers Meeting John Kawka Winter Operations March 4 2010 Presentation  

 

CAI News & Events  
CAI reminds boards to make a New Yearôs Resolution to 
review their association rules and regulations by using this 

checklist: 

The 37th Annual Illinois 
Condo-HOA Conference & 

Expo, ñGear Up Your 
Community,ò will be held 
on February 22 and 23rd 
at the Donald E Stephens 

Convention Center in Rosemont. CAI homeowner members 
can take advantage of a $10 member rate which includes all 
education and a $10 Expoteria lunch voucher if registered by 
February 15, 2019. For homeowners who prefer the full buffet 
lunch, you can take advantage of the early pricing mentioned 
above when registering. As always the Expo Hall Only 
Saturday remains FREE.  See more at https://www.cai-
illinois.org/cai-illinois-2019-conference-expo/ 

CAI is a non-profit dedicated to building better communities 
through education, networking, and legislative efforts. Your 
Confederation Board has joined CAI to have improved access 
to their offerings and insights. Learn more at www.cai-
illinois.org.  

 

 

 
  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MsonEgTXSPw
https://www.dupageco.org/EDP/Stormwater_Management/Docs/Brochures_and_Applications/38960/
http://www.isws.illinois.edu/pubdoc/B/ISWSB-74.pdf
http://www.snisolutions.com/?id=products&cid=2
https://www.dupageco.org/EDP/Stormwater_Management/Docs/18234/
https://www.dupageco.org/EDP/Stormwater_Management/Docs/18234/
https://www.dupageco.org/EDP/Stormwater_Management/Docs/18185/
https://www.cai-illinois.org/cai-illinois-2019-conference-expo/
https://www.cai-illinois.org/cai-illinois-2019-conference-expo/
http://www.cai-illinois.org/
http://www.cai-illinois.org/


  

6 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

Naperville Development Update  

The Confederation, on behalf of our membership, regularly meets with City Staff to review projects in 
progress around our community. The City of Naperville provided this update on December 21st. 
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Winter Safety During Outdoor Recreation 
Whether ice fishing or riding a snow mobile, Illinois offers winter outdoor recreation opportunities, but it 

is important to be safe. The Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
shared these safety tips: 

Snowmobile Safety: In most instances, knowing the trail and 

traveling at a reasonable rate of speed for trail conditions can prevent 
accidents. Itôs also important to be alert and sober. In North America, 
more than half of snowmobile fatalities involve intoxicated operators. 
There were 15 reported snowmobile accidents, two of which resulted 
in fatalities, during the 2017-2018 season in Illinois. 

While the IDNR encourages everyone to take a snowmobile safety course, state law requires that 
persons at least 12 years of age and less than 16 years old must have in their possession a valid 
Snowmobile Safety Education Certificate of Competency issued by IDNR in order to operate a 
snowmobile alone. Details on safety course options are available on the IDNR website 
at http://www.dnr.illinois.gov/safety/Pages/SnowmobileSafety.aspx 

Basic safety tips for safe snowmobiling include: 
¶ Never consume alcohol before or during a ride; 
¶  Know your equipment, and make sure that equipment is in proper working order; 
¶  Wear sensible, protective clothing designed for snowmobiling, like a full-size helmet, 

goggles, or face shield to prevent injuries from twigs, stones, ice chips, and flying debris; 
¶  Avoid wearing long scarves, which may get caught in moving parts of the snowmobile; 
¶  Know the terrain you are going to ride; 
¶  Be aware of trails or portions of trails that may be closed; 
¶  Drowning is one cause of snowmobile fatalities; when not familiar with the thickness of the 

ice or water currents, avoid these areas. 
¶  Know the weather forecast, and especially the ice and snow conditions in the area; 
¶  Always use the buddy system and never ride alone or unaccompanied; 
¶  Travel at a reasonable rate of speed for visibility and conditions. 

If youôre planning to go ice fishing in Illinois this winter, the Illinois 

Department of Natural Resources wants you to review life-saving safety 
measures before heading out on the ice, drilling a hole and dropping a line. 

Those planning to ice fish should stay off of ice that is less than four inches 
thick.  New ice is usually stronger than old ice. Four inches of clear, newly 
formed ice may support one person on foot, while a foot or more of old, 
partially thawed ice may not. 

It is recommended that anglers carry a rope or floatation device with them to help assist if someone 
falls through the ice.  Wearing a life jacket/personal floatation device (PFD) is always recommended 
when fishing offshore, including when ice fishing.  

For more information on ways to make your next ice fishing trip a fun and safe one, visit the ñI Fish 
Illinoisò website at http://www.ifishillinois.org/programs/ice.php.  

 

 

A Safer Naper ï Ring in the New Year with a Resolution to be 
Safe 

The New Year is upon us and that means new beginnings for many of us and new laws for all Illinois 
residents. There are more than 200 new laws that will take effect in 2019. Here are a few notable 
changes:   

http://www.dnr.illinois.gov/safety/Pages/SnowmobileSafety.aspx
http://www.ifishillinois.org/programs/ice.php
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Have a child or transport a child under 2 years old? Effective January 1, 2019, Illinois law will require 
children under age 2 to be properly secured in a 
rear-facing child restraint system unless they weigh 
more than 40 pounds or are more than 40 inches tall.  

Ever heard of the ñDutch Reachò method? Now, your 
child in Driverôs Education will be learning this 
method to reduce bicycle-related crashes involving 
car doors. The ñDutch Reachò method encourages drivers and passengers to use the hand farthest 
from the door to reach across their body to open the door after parallel parking. Research shows this 
reminds people to look back for cyclists before exiting the vehicle and can help prevent ñdooringò 
crashes.  

This next law doesnôt take effect until July 2019, but it is worth noting now. Lawmakers are looking to 
combat distracted driving with harsher penalties for texting and driving. Starting in July, drivers caught 
texting behind the wheel will be issued a moving violation that will go on their driving record. Anyone 
convicted of three moving violations in a 12-month period may have their license suspended. Under 
the old law, a first offense was a non-moving violation and didnôt affect a personôs driving record.  

There are plenty more law changes where these came from! Learn about legislation impacting hunters 
wearing pink, animal protection in extreme conditions, firearm restraining orders and carnival 
employee background checks. Go to the City of Napervilleôs website at 
www.naperville.il.us/asafernaper to learn more.  

. 

Landscape Maintenance Alert - Cytospora Canker of Spruce  
Thanks to Skeet, our Confederation tree guru and Bartlett Tree Experts arborist for this update 

Cytospora (Valsa) canker, caused by the fungus Cytospora kunzei, and identifiable during the winter, 
is the most destructive disease of spruce. This stem and branch 
disease is most common on Colorado blue spruce and Norway 
spruce but will also infect other spruce species. As the disease 
progresses from lower to higher branches, affected trees become 
unsightly and lose their ornamental or screening value. Cytospora 
canker is most common in dense plantings and on trees over 
fifteen years old, but it occasionally affects younger trees as well. 

Symptoms and Signs - The first noticeable symptoms of 

Cytospora canker are the browning of needles and dying of lower 
branches (Figure 1). A heavy resin exudation usually occurs at 

the cankered area leaving white, encrusted deposits or resin on the bark (Figure 2). Branch dieback 
and defoliation may also occur due to infection by needlecast 
fungi or due to infestation by spruce bud scale insect, but the 
white resin on the bark is characteristic of Cytospora infection. If 
the thin outer layer of bark in the infected area is carefully 
removed, very small, black fruiting bodies of the fungus may be 
found (Figure 3). These fruiting bodies contain minute spores that 

ooze out onto the 
bark surface during 
wet weather. 
These spores can 
be spread by rain, wind, or pruning tools and cause 
new infections. 

Control - Infected branches should be removed at the 

trunk and the pruning tool should be sterilized before 

http://www.naperville.il.us/asafernaper
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pruning other spruce trees. Pruning should be done only when the branches and foliage are dry to 
reduce the chance of spreading spores. Since weakened trees are considered to be more susceptible 
to Cytospora canker, proper irrigation and soil management to promote vigorous growth is 
recommended. Research in the mid-western US has shown some reduction in Cytospora infection in 
spruce treated with a type-2 plant growth regulator (Paclobutrazol). Heavy mulching around spruce to 
conserve moisture may also be beneficial. Fungicide applications are generally ineffective and not 
recommended. 

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  

Seniors, this CPR Class is for You - The Senior Task Force (STF) has partnered with the Naperville 

Fire Department to offer a free CPR class to senior citizens at 9 a.m. on Tuesday, February 26 at the 
Safety Town campus, 1320 Aurora Avenue. This two-hour class is 
intended for people who do not need a CPR/AED course completion card 
for a job or other requirements and is ideal for those who are interested in 
learning skills on how to save a life. The class emphasizes maximum 
compressions as the key to the CPR process. If interested, please 
contact STF member Rob Williams at (630) 951-1762 
or Robonmain@comcast.net by no later than Friday, February 15. Please 
note there is a 25 person maximum for this class. 

-0- 
Apply Today for CERTôs Spring 2019 Training Class - Resolve to help your 

community in 2019 and beyond by signing up for the Naperville Community 
Emergency Response Team (CERT) spring training classes. CERT training 

provides citizens with an awareness of emergency 
preparedness; training on how to react to disasters and 
emergency situations until first responders can arrive; and an understanding of how 
their actions can make a difference for their families, neighbors, and friends.  

 The basic 20-hour spring CERT class starts March 20 and continues through April. 
For class dates, times, an online registration form and more information, visit 
http://www.napercert.org/4.html. For questions or more information, email info@NaperCERT.org.  

-0- 
The City has introduced a new tool to help them track parking availability in its garages. 
The Downtown Parking Viewer is an interactive tool that shows both real-time and historical parking 

trends at three downtown Naperville parking garages: the Water 
Street Parking Facility, 120 Water Street; the Central Parking 
Facility, 75 E. Chicago Ave.; and the Van Buren Parking Facility, 
43 W. Van Buren Ave. 

The Downtown Parking Viewer serves as a planning tool for 
visitors, helping them align their trip to the least-busy times and 
locations, when possible, and providing real-time information to 
drivers who need to park during peak periods. The tool can also 
be installed as a shortcut for both Android and iPhone mobile 
phones using instructions found on the City's Downtown Parking 
page. 

Downtown parking availability is a high-priority issue for the City. 
Downtown Parking Viewer was developed as a result of a 
downtown special events analysis completed earlier this year, 
with hopes of aiding visitors in parking year-round. The tool uses 
data collected from sensors in garages, which count the number 
of vehicles and display the number of vacant spaces. 

mailto:Robonmain@comcast.net
http://www.napercert.org/4.html
mailto:info@NaperCERT.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VA0yMiygPJmtdZjX6pKtkWyQFLYwp4_8d4oKQ26squdFt7auC0PxqCVvcRN8oOVxfI8DqpH8KXZowd5CievZshxiQ7WNQkEauA3aQTzBo51uxLgTljKkl7WZa8EVHVcxmczJzK5pgQ3c1grbZesNxt3R2_PKlkcOjp-nh3TEEtIkqprwUZnM_O-acweloQUFcpl_bjBR9drZHwoixGQAxTC9cNKW0xX5yDs3AaHc92yc_7yQ_Aop8LBbDf8-vlALDcKg80naUe8GzIPu0EfcGCU_qnpVX5CSz-0M_NWuD29-EXBjN1CqJJcCB594Hf9JIzBf0RCoP0WoJW4z0gytVg==&c=hrgN0sQBCjiicTOWS0gCeMB9Ur5cIiYpxw6zRaErHXF5fQ5t8wZ28w==&ch=DtHYc4MuPaTP5wZYGAOgEXovCZ32G83FDyD2SAN8o3kWwK3cwrmsYw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VA0yMiygPJmtdZjX6pKtkWyQFLYwp4_8d4oKQ26squdFt7auC0PxqCVvcRN8oOVx0f6TMCkZ8l_9DyFVy4n1jO6aX4GDOjM8VkV53n8cxYxSDbORfpohJSM1Si1WfyuNZnPU8E3udgEVWY3DxNnWqJ6cegur7CP6s0kx-5L1LGqQTOY3cwFUfZgmmpp--1m-mEyclLGcM3VHYP_o5Nke3ppWW5htutTNTyWT1bnuk_e0qtU86vZOa8G9nZ6i0lGfL-ZJRfgCLco=&c=hrgN0sQBCjiicTOWS0gCeMB9Ur5cIiYpxw6zRaErHXF5fQ5t8wZ28w==&ch=DtHYc4MuPaTP5wZYGAOgEXovCZ32G83FDyD2SAN8o3kWwK3cwrmsYw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VA0yMiygPJmtdZjX6pKtkWyQFLYwp4_8d4oKQ26squdFt7auC0PxqCVvcRN8oOVx0f6TMCkZ8l_9DyFVy4n1jO6aX4GDOjM8VkV53n8cxYxSDbORfpohJSM1Si1WfyuNZnPU8E3udgEVWY3DxNnWqJ6cegur7CP6s0kx-5L1LGqQTOY3cwFUfZgmmpp--1m-mEyclLGcM3VHYP_o5Nke3ppWW5htutTNTyWT1bnuk_e0qtU86vZOa8G9nZ6i0lGfL-ZJRfgCLco=&c=hrgN0sQBCjiicTOWS0gCeMB9Ur5cIiYpxw6zRaErHXF5fQ5t8wZ28w==&ch=DtHYc4MuPaTP5wZYGAOgEXovCZ32G83FDyD2SAN8o3kWwK3cwrmsYw==
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Approximately 1,700 public parking spaces are available in these three Naperville garages. 
-0- 

DuPage County will host two informational meetings in January for local nonprofit organizations 
interested in applying for a grant through the Human Services Grant Fund (HSGF). 

The meetings will be held at 2 p.m. Jan. 4 and 10:30 a.m. Jan. 10 in Room 3-500B of the DuPage 
County JTK Administration Building, 421 N. County Farm Road, Wheaton. Organizations must send a 
representative to one of the two mandatory meetings in order to apply for the grant. 

DuPage created the Human Services Grant Fund to assist organizations that serve County residents 
in need. This year, the fund will distribute $900,000 to grant recipients. 

The grants are available to organizations that help families achieve independence, ensure the 
protection of children and other vulnerable residents and maximize prevention opportunities to 
strengthen familiesô well-being and stability. In the previous grant year, more than 76,856 people 
received assistance. The average grant award in 2018 was $16,700, with a minimum award of $3,757 
and a maximum award of $44,000. 

The Human Services Grant Fund is a web-based program. For access to the portal, attendance at one 
of the mandatory meetings is required. 

Information regarding eligibility guidelines and selection criteria will be presented at the meeting. For 
more information, please email at communitydev@dupageco.org or call (630) 407-6600. 

-0- 
Heart Screening Volunteers Needed - District 204 is teaming up with Young Hearts for Life, Edward-

Elmhurst Health, and the Indian Prairie Educational Foundation to 
host the Young Hearts for Life Cardiac Screening Program for high 
school students. Young Hearts for Life is a heart screening initiative 
involving a simple three-minute ECG that is administered to students 
at no cost. The goal of the program is to screen high school students 
and identify those who might be at risk for sudden cardiac death, 
which is estimated to claim the lives of more than 60 young adults each week in the U.S. This program 
is free and available to all high school students thanks to generous financial support provided by 
Edward-Elmhurst Health and the Indian Prairie Educational Foundation. This project is also made 
possible through hundreds of community volunteers. Volunteers are currently needed at all three high 
schools. No medical knowledge is needed to volunteer. However, volunteers are required to attend a 
training session prior to the screening. 
Register as a volunteer using the links below: 
Metea Valley: Screening January 24 / Training January 23 
Neuqua Birkett Center: Screening January 31 / Training January 30 
Neuqua Valley Main: Screening February 14 / Training February 13 
Waubonsie Valley: Screening May 2 / Training May 1 
You can watch this video learn more about the heart screenings.  

-0- 
Wintry weather is here! DuPage County Community Services is accepting applications for the annual 
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) until May 31, 2019, or until funds are 

depleted. Learn more about the LIHEAP program.  

Will County LIHEAP iinformation is available at http://www.wcccc.net/liheap.asp.  
-0- 

Spring elections will include several contested races. District 203 has three four year seats open, 

with six candidates, including incumbents Kristine Gericke and Janet Yang Rohr and challengers Char 
Lynnette Dalton, Becky Rudolph, Cecilia Fox and Joseph Kozminski. 

The Indian Prairie District 204 ballot has incumbents Justin Karubas, Mark Rising, and Natasha 

Grover vying with Gautam ñGBò Bhatia and Carole Jones for the three four year terms available. 

mailto:communitydev@dupageco.org
http://signup.com/go/iPLifii
http://signup.com/go/PEQbPAX
http://signup.com/go/hNPaLPe
http://signup.com/go/STNjoFM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZd3J1ciSHU&index=18&t=0s&list=PLMtuKWqJ33MAlLJXFMHbjkocr5nRupTuK
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgxMjEzLjk5MDcxNzgxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MTIxMy45OTA3MTc4MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MTAyNDY5JmVtYWlsaWQ9UmFmaXNjaGVyMUBhb2wuY29tJnVzZXJpZD1SYWZpc2NoZXIxQGFvbC5jb20mdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZtdmlkPSZleHRyYT0mJiY=&&&106&&&https://www.dupageco.org/liheap
http://www.wcccc.net/liheap.asp
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With two six year terms available, the College of Du Page ballot will include Maureen Dunne, Annette 

Corrigan,Dan Bailey, and Marc Incrocci. 

Incumbent Steve Chirico will face challenger Richard "Rocky" Caylor for a four year term as Mayor of 

Naperville, while incumbents Paul Hinterlong and Patty Gustin along with Patrick Kelly, Bruce Hanson 
Whitney Robbins, Bradford Miller, Theresa Sullivan Michele Hilger Clemen, Joe McElroy, Barbara 
O'Meara and Nancy Turner will vie for four open City Council seats 

The Naperville Park District race has three candidates for three seats. Those filing for four year 

terms on the Park Board included incumbents Rich Janor and Marie Todd and newcomer Josh 
McBroom. 

-0- 
Parents across Illinois once again have the opportunity to participate in the annual statewide Illinois 

5Essentials Survey through January 18. This survey is designed to 
generate a detailed picture of the inner workings of your childôs school as 
it relates to the important elements of school effectiveness. On behalf of 
the Illinois State Board of Education, the Illinois 5Essentials Survey is 
administered online by the University of Chicago. All survey responses 

are kept confidential. The state will provide survey results for individual schools only if a school has at 
least 20 percent of parents take the survey. If you have children attending more than one school, we 
ask that you complete the survey for each school. Parents will have until January to participate in the 
survey. To take this short survey: 
1. Visit https://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/  
2. Type and select ñDupageò as "County." (The county is the location of the school district's main 
office.) 
3. Type your school's name into the "School" field and select your school. 

-0- 
Donôt toss defective Christmas lights ï recycle them! The Naperville Park Districtôs 8th annual 

holiday lights recycling program in partnership with Elgin Recycling, is available through 
Feb. 1, 2019. Residents and businesses are invited to bring their old, nonworking lights 
to any of the following locations: 

¶ Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center, located at 305 W. Jackson Ave. Hours of operation 
are: Monday-Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

¶ Fort Hill Activity Center, located at 20 Fort Hill Drive. Hours of operation are: Monday-Friday, 
5:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m., Saturday, 6:00 a.m.-7:00 p.m. and Sunday, 7:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m. 

¶ Knoch Knolls Nature Center, located at 320 Knoch Knolls Rd. Hours of operation through 
November are: Monday-Friday, 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., Saturday, 10:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m., and 
Sunday 11:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. December, January and February hours are the same except the 
Center will be closed on Sundays. 

¶  Springbrook Golf Course Golf Shop, located at 2220 W. 83rd. St. 
The following types of lights will be accepted: Mini-lights, C-7 lights, C-9 lights, Rope lights, LED lights 
and extension cords. All colors and lengths will be accepted. 

Recycling options available from the City of Naperville include year-round drop 

off at the Electronics Recycling Center at 156 Fort Hill Drive, Monday through 
Friday from 7 AM to 3 PM.  

Through March 29, 2019 , Holiday lights can be dropped off for recycling in the 
lobby at the Public Works administrative offices, 180 Fort Hill Drive, during normal 
business hours of Monday through Friday from 7 AM to 4 PM. A drop-off box is also 
located in the lower level lunchroom of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle 
St.  

And as a final note ï dead batteries from overused Christmas toys can be taken to hazardous waste 
recycling, which is part of the ñrecycling campusò on Fort Hill Drive 

 

https://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/
http://www.elginrecycling.com/
https://www.napervilleparks.org/facilities/alfredrubinriverwalkcommunitycenter
http://www.napervilleparks.org/forthillactivitycenter
http://www.napervilleparks.org/knochknollsnaturecenter
http://www.golfnaperville.org/


  

12 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

Mark Your Calendar  
¶ KidsMatter is partnering with the Naperville Park District this year to connect young adults with 
even more opportunities for part-time and seasonal jobs during a student job fair event on Saturday 

January 5, from 9 am to noon at Fort Hill Activity Center, 20 Fort Hill Drive, Naperville. Connect with 
more than 50 businesses and organizations offering 1,800+ jobs all under one roof. This value-packed 
fair also features mock interviews, resume building, and career conversations for additional workforce 
preparation. This free event targets youth 
ages 15-23. College students home for 
break are encouraged to attend. For more 
information, email Sherilyn Hebel, Program 
Manager at KidsMatter at 
sherilyn@kidsmatter2us.org. .     

¶ Naperville Community Unit District 
203ôs Board of Education next meeting is 
on Monday, January 7th at 7 PM at the 
District 203 Administrative Center, 203 West 
Hillside Road, Naperville. Additionally, a 
Business meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
January 22nd. Board meeting agendas are 
posted Friday afternoon prior to a Monday 
board meeting. 

¶ The next regular meeting of the Indian 
Prairie District 204 Board of Education 

will be Monday, January 7, 2019 at 7:00 PM at the Crouse Education Center, 780 Shoreline Drive, 
Aurora. Meeting agendas and documents will be available online prior to the meetings.  Video of the 
regular meeting can be streamed live or viewed the following day at YouTube.  

¶ Tickets are now on sale for Magical Starlight Theatreôs January 2019 production of ñTarzan: The 
Stage Musical.ò Performances will be held at Naperville Central 
High School Auditorium on Jan. 11-13 and 18-20, 2019. 

¶ District 204ôs Parent Diversity Advisory Council 

presents Parent Engagement: Parenting the Whole Child, from 7 
to 9 pm on Tuesday, January 15 at the Crouse Education Center, 
780 Shoreline Drive, Aurora. The presentation focuses on how 
parents and schools can partner to advocate for the social 
emotional well-being of students and address the challenges of 
mental health issues 
¶ 2019 DuPage Environmental Summit - Thursday, 

January 31, 2019, 8:00 A.M. ï Noon. Hosted by The Conservation Foundation, this free summit will 

explore what is happening with DuPage Countyôs natural environment including water quality trends, 
restoring natural areas, adapting to climate change and using sustainable technologies like community 
solar. Registration and an exhibit area, featuring SWM, opens 
at 7:30 a.m. It will be held at NIU Naperville (1120 E. Diehl 
Rd.). For more information and to register go to 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2019-dupage-environmental-
summit-the-environmental-pulse-of-dupage-county-tickets-
53315030692  

¶ The 2019 Naperville Ale Fest - Winter Edition will take 

place on Saturday, February 23rd. Situated on the frozen 
tundra of Napervilleôs Frontier Park, the fest will feature over 150 unique American craft beers and 
food from 10 of Chicagolandôs favorite food trucks. Pull out your long-johns and parkas; itôs time to 
experience winterôs best craft beer. For tickets and information go to 
https://www.napervillealefest.com/  
 

mailto:sherilyn@kidsmatter2us.org
https://www.naperville203.org/Page/6184
https://www.naperville203.org/Page/6184
http://www.boarddocs.com/il/ipsd/Board.nsf/Public
https://www.youtube.com/IndianPrairie204
https://www.napervilleparks.org/magicalstarlighttheatre
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2019-dupage-environmental-summit-the-environmental-pulse-of-dupage-county-tickets-53315030692
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2019-dupage-environmental-summit-the-environmental-pulse-of-dupage-county-tickets-53315030692
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2019-dupage-environmental-summit-the-environmental-pulse-of-dupage-county-tickets-53315030692
https://www.napervillealefest.com/
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News from Naper Settlement 

  
Naper Settlement is a nationally-accredited, 
award-winning outdoor history museum set on 12 
magnificent acres in the heart of Naperville at 523 S. Webster St., Naperville, IL. The Settlementôs 
Grounds are where history comes to play and the community comes to connect. Winter Season: 
Hours: Tuesday- Friday, 10:00 am-4:00 pm; Closed on Sunday, Monday and Saturday. General 
museum admission is at a reduced winter rate of $5.25 for adults, $4.75 for seniors (62+) and $4 for 
youth (4-12). Naperville residents with proof of residency, children under 4 and members are free. The 
interior of the Visitor Center is open year-round, with a changing exhibit gallery, our award-winning 
"Brushstrokes of the Past" exhibit, and the tavern. The village building interiors are closed to the public 
during the winter season.  For more information, visit www.napersettlement.org or call (630) 420-6010. 

 Upcoming Events at Naper Settlement 
Naperville Plays! - Sunday, January 12, 9AM-1PM  $12/adult and youth, $10/senior 
60+), Naper Settlement and DuPage Childrenôs Museum members are free.  Visitors will quadruple 

their fun in this partnership of programming with themed "Community Caresò hands-on craft activities 
along with storytelling provided by the DuPage Childrenôs Museum, Naper Settlement, Knoch Knolls 
Nature Center and the Naperville Public Library. Held offsite at the DuPage Childrenôs Museum, 301 
N. Washington St., Naperville, IL 60540.  

Century Memorial Chapel Open House - Sunday, January 13, 11 AMï2 PM  Free admission, 
reservations recommended. Planning a wedding or renewal of vows? Meet our rental attendants and 

tour our stunning Gothic Revival chapel during these special open house dates. Have all your 
questions about a Naper Settlement wedding answered!  Contact weddings@naperville.il.us to 
reserve  

History Speaks Lecture Series: ñThe Journey to Mollieôs War: WACs and World War IIò - 
Sunday, January 13, 4ï5 PM  Non-Members: $10/adult, $9/youth (4-12) and students  
Members: $8/adult, $7/ youth (4-12). Held in the Century Memorial Chapel. Members of the Womenôs 

Army Corps ï WACs ï were the first women other than nurses to serve overseas in World War 
II.  Author Cyndee Schafferôs mother, Mollie Weinstein Schaffer, was one of them. Drawing upon 
excerpts from Mollieôs wartime letters, this presentation provides a romantic, yet frightful, glimpse into 
the life of a woman in uniform during this crucial time in history. It traces the footsteps of the women 
who served in Europe, following Mollie and her fellow WACs who were stationed in London, England, 
before D-Day and during the post-D-Day German buzz bomb attacks. It will invite contemplation of the 
vital and varied roles that women have fulfilled in the American military and as citizens of Illinois.  

Schoolôs Out Day Camp ï 1960s Throwback - Monday, January 21, 9 AM- 3PM Drop off begins at 
8:30 AM. $160/camper for four Schoolôs Out Days (1/21, 2/18, 3/1 3/25) or $45/camper/day; 
registration required. Travel back to the 1960s for a day of far-out fun! Decode groovy slang, 
watch The Brady Bunch clips and early superhero cartoons, make love beads, and build a space ship. 

Play with ó60s toys and games, then complete the day by learning about Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. and 
why schoolôs out today.  

History Connectors and Building Interpreters  Informational Meetings (Mandatory)  Thursday, 
January 24, 7ï8:15 PM  or Saturday, January 26, 10ï11:15 AM. Held in Meeting House  

Resolve to get involved in the New Year! Teens in grades 8 to 12 and adults can volunteer as History 
Connectors and work with our visitors at hands-on activity stations, summer camp, special programs, 
and more. No costumes are required.  Adults ages 18 and older can volunteer as Building 
Interpreters to tell the stories of the past and how they relate to the present inside the historic 
museum buildings. Through their interpretation or demonstrations of special skills, such as 

www.napersettlement.museum 
523 South Webster Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 

(630) 420-6010 
(630) 305-5255-fax 

http://www.napersettlement.org/
mailto:weddings@naperville.il.us
http://www.napersettlement.org/calendar.aspx?EID=2150
http://www.napersettlement.museum/
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Blacksmithing, these volunteers provide an exciting and engaging experience that stimulates 
conversation and promotes an appreciation of Napervilleôs history. Period clothing is optional. Training 
takes place throughout the winter to prepare for the summer season beginning on April 1 and is 
mandatory for new volunteers and History Connector fly-ups. Visit our website or contact Guest & 
Volunteer Services at 630.420.6104 or emailnsvolunteer@naperville.il.us today to join in a fun, 
rewarding, and interactive adventure!  

Junior Volunteers Informational Meetings (Mandatory)  Tuesday, January 22, 7ï8:30 PM or 
Saturday, January 26, 1ï2:30 PM. Held in Meeting House Young people currently in grades 4-7 in the 

month of January are eligible to become Junior Volunteers at Naper Settlement. From April through 
October, the Juniors, dressed in period clothing like overalls and dresses with petticoats, play typical 
games and do chores and activities of the past. What a great way for your kids to give back to the 
community, make new friends, ñplayò while volunteering, build self-esteem and so much more! To be a 
part of our volunteer team, attend one of our informational meetings. Training will then take place 
throughout the winter to prepare for the summer season beginning on April 1. Mandatory for new 
Junior parents and new JIT parents.  Visit our website or contact Guest & Volunteer Services at 
630.420.6104 or email nsvolunteer@naperville.il.us today to join in a fun, rewarding, and interactive 
adventure!  

Century Memorial Chapel Open House Sunday, February 3, 11 AMï2 PM  Free admission, 
reservations recommended Contact weddings@naperville.il.us to reserve. Planning a wedding or 
renewal of vows? Meet our rental attendants and tour our stunning Gothic Revival chapel during these 
special open house dates. Have all your questions about a Naper Settlement wedding answered!   

History Speaks Lecture Series: ñStumbling on History: How Nations Atone for Past Wrongsò -  
Sunday, February 3, 4ï5 PM Non-Members: $10/adult, $9/youth (4-12) and students. Members: 
$8/adult, $7/ youth (4-12)  Held in the Century Memorial Chapel  

How do countries recognize, accept responsibility, and atone for historical crimes? From Australia to 
the United States, nations have wrestled with this serious ethical dilemma. Edith Westerfeld, an 89-
year-old Holocaust refugee who has lived in Chicago since arriving in the United States in 1938, 
wondered if the memory of the Nazis murdering her parents, along with millions of other victims, will 
outlive the survivors. Seventy-six years after Edithôs parents saved their daughterôs life by sending her, 
alone and terrified, to America, she returned to the small German town where her family had lived for 
hundreds of years. Invited to witness the installation of an artistic memorial to her family entitled 
Stolpersteine (ñStumbling Stonesò) ï part of an effort throughout Europe to confront the genocide of 
World War II ï she experienced how art is helping todayôs generation face and atone for crimes of the 
past.  Presented by author Fern Schumer Chapman.    

Schoolôs Out Day Camp ï Invention Dimension - Monday, February 18, 9 AMï3 PM. Drop off 
begins at 8:30 AM. $40/camper/day when all three Schoolôs Out Days are booked at the same time 
(2/18, 3/1, 3/25) or $45/camper/day; registration required. Explore inventions through time!  Try out 

some inventions from the past: dial a rotary phone, type on an electric typewriter, listen to vinyl 
records, and hear stories about early TV. Design your own invention and ñapplyò for a patent. Learn 
about famous inventorsô trials and errors. Compare modern inventions with those from the 1800s in 
our historic buildings.  

Wedding Showcase - Saturday, February 23, 10 AMï3 
PM. Free admission. Recently engaged and planning 

your special day? The Wedding Showcase is a great 
opportunity for busy couples to plan their dream 
wedding. In the historic setting of the Pre-Emption 
House and Century Memorial Chapel, enjoy one-on-one 
consultations with the best in the bridal business 
including photographers, florists, DJs, musicians, 
bakers, caterers, ministers and more.   

. 

mailto:nsvolunteer@naperville.il.us
mailto:nsvolunteer@naperville.il.us
mailto:weddings@naperville.il.us
http://www.napersettlement.org/calendar.aspx?EID=2151
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Park District Updates 
Stay connected with the Naperville Park District throughout the year by following 
them on Facebook, Flickr, Twitter, LinkedIn and Park Talk Blog.  Sign up for e-news 
by visiting their homepage at www.napervilleparks.org. Please note: The Naperville 
Park District no longer accepts registrations and facility rental reservations at 
its Administration Building, located at 320 W. Jackson Ave. Registrations and 

rental reservations are accepted at the following facilities: 95th Street Center, Alfred Rubin Riverwalk 
Community Center, Fort Hill Activity Center, Knoch Knolls Nature Center 

-0- 
At their December 13, 2018 meeting, 
the Naperville Park District Board of 
Park Commissioners voted to adopt 
the 2019 budget and appropriation 

ordinance.   Prior to that meeting, a 
draft budget was posted on the 
Districtôs website for a 30-day public 
review period. 

The approved budget reflects the 
Districtôs commitment to providing 
excellent parks, facilities and programs 
at a great value for the community 
while maintaining fiscal stewardship. 

The 2019 budget will support capital 
projects that help the District develop, 
expand and take care of parks and 
facilities to serve the community. A 
major project beginning in 2019 is the 
development of Southwest Community 
Park to provide recreation for a rapidly 
growing residential area. A second 
initiative breaking ground in 2019 is the 
95th Street Community Plaza at Frontier 
Sports Complex, just south of the 
95thStreet Library.  Additionally, the 
District will expand the group exercise 
area at Fort Hill Activity Center by 
4,000 square feet to accommodate the 
need for more studio space. Other 
capital projects planned for 2019 
include playground renovations at the 
Riverwalk, Heatherstone Park and 
Three Meadows Park, sports field 
renovations at Knoch Park and sports 

lighting renovations at DuPage River Sports Complex. 

The 2019 operations budget will support the Districtôs commitment to continuous improvement, 
including a plan to attract and retain both seasonal and full time staff in a competitive labor market.  

-0- 
The American Cleaning Institute (ACI) applauds Naperville, IL families who participated in the Packets 
UP! Challenge (the Challenge). The Challenge, which ran from October thru November 2018, is part 

of ACIôs long-running national child safety campaign to raise awareness and reduce accidental 
exposure to liquid laundry packets. 

http://www.napervilleparks.org/
https://www.napervilleparks.org/95thstreetcenter
https://www.napervilleparks.org/facilities/alfredrubinriverwalkcommunitycenter
https://www.napervilleparks.org/facilities/alfredrubinriverwalkcommunitycenter
https://www.napervilleparks.org/forthillactivitycenter
https://www.napervilleparks.org/knochknollsnaturecenter
https://www.napervilleparks.org/files/2018FiscalYearBudget.pdf





